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Rec/76

Apologies for Absence.


Cllr. J Earwker. Cllrs. C McKemey and S Parker for their late arrival.

Rec/77
  
Declaration of Interest.

None.
Rec/78

Dispensation Requests.



None.
Rec/79

Public Participation.



None.
Rec/80

Minutes of Meeting held on 30th October 2017.


Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 30th October 2017, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be accepted as a true record.
Rec/81

Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 30th October 2017.
Rec/64 - Dog Fouling – The Clerk reported that a resident had reported an incident of dog fouling on Main Street which had been referred HDC.
Minute Rec/64 – Fleckney Festival - The Clerk reported that an application for financial assistance would be submitted to the next meeting of the Parish Council in December.

Minute Rec/67 – Football Foundation – The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that he had been in contact with the Football Foundation who had confirmed that the pitch inspection was a requirement of the grant as was the setting aside each year of  £10,000 in a sinking fund for the replacement of the surface in due course.

Minute Rec/68 – Boot Room Key – It was suggested by Cllr. Birch and agreed that once a number of keys had been lost/not returned that the lock on the Boot Room door should be changed to maintain security of the building. 

Minute Rec/72 – AWP Maintenance - The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported on progress with obtaining further quotations for this work. One quotation had been obtained which was reported and a further on was awaited.
Minute Rec/73 – Lodge Road Recreation Ground - The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer confirmed that the dying trees and vermin problem had been reported to HDC.

Rec/82

Correspondence.
The Facility Manager/Sports Development Manager submitted details of correspondence received since the last meeting as set out below:
	Ref 


	Received From
	Contents
	Agreed Action

	1
	Fleckney Primary School
	Request for raffle prize for Christmas Fayre.
	Table tennis coaching for one hour for up to eight people.


	2
	Chubb Fire Alarm
	Proposals for work to upgrade fire alarm.
	Facilities Manager to ascertain if there is a legal requirement to have the work carried out.



	3
	Fleckney Athletic Seniors
	Request to reduce the charge for a cup game when opponents failed to turn up.


	Charge be reduced to £50.


Resolved correspondence received be noted and the actions set out above be agreed.
Rec/83   
Usage Report.

The Clerk submitted a report, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives that were currently being promoted.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported that the bid to the HDC Community Fund had been submitted but a request had been received from HDC for a 25% contribution from the Parish which would reduce the amount of grant which would not then fully cover the cost of the feasibility study. As only a small amount had been included in the application for a community consultation exercise it was agreed that this amount should be increased to a more realistic figure to ensure the maximum amount of grant was obtained. 
 
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer answered members’ questions.

Resolved that:

(i) The report be received and noted.
(ii) The amount in the Community Grant application for the community consultation exercise be increased.

Rec/84

Youth Club Facility.
As PCSO 6585 Tanya Holloway was not in attendance it was agreed to defer this item to a future meeting.

Rec/85

 Ground Maintenance Contract.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Manager reported on the problems that had been experienced with Spendlove Contracting during the first year of the two year contract and suggested that due to the unsatisfactory performance that the contract is terminated and offered to Harborough DC who was the contractor doing the grass cutting and had tendered for the grounds maintenance work. There would be an increase in cost but over the two years this would be more than offset by the savings from the work not carried out Spendlove Contracting.

Resolved that Harborough DC be offered the second year of the ground maintenance contract based on the rates included in its original tender document.
Rec/86 

S106 Grant Scheme.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer requested members give consideration to the location of the table tennis table, benches and picnic tables that had been grant funded.

Resolved that the items be located as follows:

· Outdoor Table Tennis Table – Former Youth Club site.

· Benches – Cricket Outfield (1) and vicinity of Play Area/Adventure Trail (2).

· Picnic Tables - Vicinity of Play Area/Adventure Trail (2).  

Rec/87

 Bollard Lighting.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer reported on the problems due to vandalism being experienced with the bollard lighting and suggested that consideration be given to replacing the bollard lighting with column lighting.
Resolved that quotations be obtained for the cost of replacing the bollard lighting with column lighting.
Rec/88

Football Tournament – All Weather Pitch.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted a request from Fleckney Athletic AFC to use the All Weather Pitch for a football tournament on a weekend day at a discounted rate.
Resolved that the charge for use for a six hour period at a weekend be set at £120 with any additional hours being charged at £20 per hour or part thereof.
Rec/89

Skatepark Lights.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to review the timing of the lights being switched off as the previous decision had been 6.00pm and there had been requests for the lights to stay on longer.

Resolved that the Skatepark lights be switched off at 8.00pm during the winter months.
Rec/90

Advertising Boards – All Weather Pitch.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to review the type of boards being used and the charges being made. It was suggested a cheaper alternative to the aluminium boards would be to use banners which could be changed each year if necessary at a reduced cost should any of the information change over time. 

Resolved that:
(i) Banners be used as an alternative to the aluminium boards.

(ii) The annual charge for a sponsorship banner be £150 + VAT with an annual renewal rate of £120 + VAT where no new banner is required.

Cllrs. C McKemey and S Parker joined the meeting during the discussion on the above item of business.

Rec/91

Section 106 Grant Round 1 2018.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer asked members to consider schemes for submission to the HDC Section 106 Grant Round 1 2018. The closing for applications was 19th January 2018 with a decision being due in March 2018.

Recommended that the following schemes be put forward:

· Improvements the aesthetics at the Village Pond.

· Additional Storage Facilities Sports Centre

· Play Equipment Lodge Road

· Table Tennis Tables
Cllr. S Wyche left the meeting during the discussion on the above item of business.

Rec/92

Date of Next Meeting.


Monday 2nd January 2018 at 7.00pm.


The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Fleckney Sports Centre on 27th November 2017.





Present:


Cllr. L McKemey (Vice Chairman), Cllrs. A Birch, C McKemey, S Parker and S Wyche.





J Prescott, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer.





J Flower, Clerk to the Council.





Members of the Public - 0 
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